MCCI Board Minutes

March 16, 2005

Compiled by Philippe Deguise

Attending the meeting were: 


Mik Muller 


Vernoica Phaneuf 


Mike Farrick 


Philippe Deguise 


Jeff Moe 


Chris Janke 

1.
Treasurer’s Report: Veronica brought a detailed breakdown of our financial status/taxes to the accountant. She is awaiting is response. The Montague Reporter is included in the numbers as a separate item. Veronica reviewed the status to Jeff’s grant and stated MCCI was spending it. Chris asked why MCCI was drawing on it. Because it helps pay the bills said Mik. Chris asked what would happen if the RFP process gave the cable contract to GCTV. Mik responded he would not close shop, that MCCI could continue functioning on some level with minimum funds and that he personally enjoyed working with video so that he was not about to walk away.  Veronica stated that MCCI does earn revenue from the sale of equipment and tapes. Mik brought up the possibility of providing the select board with a quarterly financial report, but Veronica made it clear this was not the appropriate time to start and the issue was given no further consideration. She stated MCCI should be focusing on getting the RFP moving and on fundraising. Mik said he thought a half-hour video promoting the reasons why MCCI should be the local access provider would be a good idea. Veronica emphasized that people want to see something positive, a perspective she emphasized several times throughout the evening. 

2.
Montague Reporter: David was not present so Mik filled in. There is one new subscriber per week and new add revenues are coming in due to spring cleaning being around the corner. David may have hired an add rep. Mik suggested a video of the Friends of the Montague Reporter might be a good idea. 

3.
Unfinished Business: Mik asked everyone present to contact their friends, neighbors, colleagues and even strangers to write to the select board in support MCTV and/or who can provide background on the history of the cable debacle. 

4.
Fundraising: Chris reported on the extensive preparations for the Arts and Blooms Festival to be held in Turner’s Falls April 30 and May 1. After a lengthy discussion in regard to our capacities and interests, it was decided that: 

a.
A video will be made to promote the festival. It will be filmed two weeks prior to the festival and broadcast one week prior to it. Mike Farrick will be the producer. The tape should be made during the second week of April. 

b.
The actual event will be taped, but only on Saturday, April 1. May Day is the next day and Mik needs to cover that event. There was discussion in regard to the actual content, but Mik is the producer and will decide. 

c.
A video to promote MCCI will be made and shown during the festival. Jeff Singleton will be asked to produce it. 

d.
An RFP argument-Montague Reporter promo video to be done by Mik? 

e.
We will speak with Mike Bosworth about setting up at the Brick House downstairs during the festival. We could use the space to show the videos, promote the Montague Reporter and encourage support of MCCI. Philippe will bring up the idea to the Friends of the Montague Reporter at the meeting on March 22. Chris suggested it would be a good idea to have a camera at the Discovery Center. Veronica suggested we have a camera set up there to film people. Chris suggested we could leave copies of the paper there. Chris also suggested we talk to Eamon about producing some video. Mik reminded the group that MCCI currently has 7 producers on a list. Veronica asked that everyone concerned by kept informed of progress  and needs through email. 

5.
Concert/Golf Tournament; Jeff Moe would like to organize such an event to raise money for MCCI. This might help pay for a video of MCCI history. Jeff was excited by the prospect of organizing these events. Mik reminded the group that last year’s event was close to a “disaster.” Veronica felt it was more important right now to focus on the RFP process and the Arts and Blooms Festival on April 1. Mik agreed. Mike said he thought Jeff’s ideas were good ones, but that it would be more important to focus on the work immediately before us. Perhaps an event in the fall might be more appropriate it was suggested. Jeff agreed and said he would keep working on it. 

6.
The next meeting of the MCCI Board is scheduled for Tuesday, April 19 at 6 p.m.

